From: The News @ OU [mailto:thenews@oakland.edu] 
Sent: Tuesday, July 08, 2008 1:53 PM
To: All faculty and staff
Subject: Google Transition Tip #3: Updating Outlook and Entourage
Faculty and staff members, 
With the transition to Webmail Powered by Google approaching in August, we hope you have had a chance to review the information posted on OU's News Web site (http://www4.oakland.edu/view_news.aspx?sid=34&id=4676). Each Google Transition Tip is also archived there for your convenience. We encourage you to share the information posted on this Web page with your colleagues, especially those who may not check e-mail regularly during the summer months. 
 

This week's tip concerns the transition of Outlook and Entourage users to Webmail Powered by Google. We believe you will find the expanded capabilities of Webmail Powered by Google superior to those of your desktop e-mail client, and we expect to see many faculty and staff members exclusively using Webmail after the transition. However, we are preparing comprehensive documentation and training to assist Outlook and Entourage users.   

 If you currently use Outlook or Entourage, you have three options concerning the delivery of your new mail:
     1)   Continue using Outlook or Entourage with POP. With POP, messages are managed on your desktop and the server independently.
     2)   Continue or begin using Outlook or Entourage with IMAP. With IMAP, messages are synched between your desktop and the server. 
     3)   Begin using Webmail Powered by Google exclusively. This is the most efficient way to manage your messages.


After your account is transitioned to Google, you will first need to log in to Webmail Powered by Google at https://webmail.oakland.edu to accept the terms and conditions, and -- if you wish to continue using your desktop e-mail client -- configure Google to direct your messages to your desktop e-mail client via POP or IMAP.  

For those using Outlook or Entourage with POP, note that Outlook and Entourage move your e-mail messages from the e-mail server to your desktop or laptop using the POP protocol. Your historical e-mail is stored on your computer’s hard drive, and you do not have to move it into Google unless you want to view it online. You will, however, need to follow forthcoming instructions to reconfigure your desktop e-mail client to receive new e-mail after the transition.
   
For those using Outlook or Entourage with IMAP, your historical e-mail is housed on the OU e-mail server. After the transition, you will need to follow forthcoming instructions to reconfigure Outlook or Entourage to receive new e-mail. Then, you will need to move the historical e-mail you want to keep to the new Webmail Powered by Google environment. 
If you want to begin using Webmail Powered by Google exclusively, you will be able to access your e-mail any time, from any computer with a Web browser, with unlimited storage space. Whether you have used POP or IMAP in the past, you will be able to move all of your historic messages to Webmail Powered by Google. 
  
Detailed instructions will be provided to you as the switch approaches, and training sessions are planned to help you if you have difficulty. If you have questions that are not answered at http://www4.oakland.edu/view_news.aspx?sid=34&id=4676, feel free to contact the UTS Helpdesk at helpdesk@oakland.edu or (248) 370-HELP.
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